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	Cathy Kennedy, deputy Chief Executive

	Date of Meeting:


	16th February  2016

	Subject:


	Providers with formal agreement of temporary restricted capacity  - implications for service development opportunities


	Status:


	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 OPEN
            FORMCHECKBOX 
 CLOSED

	
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Complies with latest CCG Strategy for Primary Medical Services, if not,             please give a brief reason why:




	OBJECT OF REPORT
	

	For a variety of reason a specific provider may need to formally notify and agree with the CCG that they have a temporary capacity restriction. Recent examples have included temporary ASC home care provider restrictions on new referrals, and temporary GP practice list closures.

A question has been raised about the implications of such formal arrangements for the provider, and in particular whether the provider should be eligible to continue (or take up new) extended business opportunities with the CCG. 

The object of this report is to agree the CCG policy for when such situations arise, which would be applied to all service providers 

PROPOSED POLICY
The proposed policy is that whenever formal capacity restriction notifications/agreements have been reached with the CCG, the provider:
i. Can continue current service provision agreements, even where those are extended services

ii. Can apply for enhanced services for their existing client base or registered population 

The above would be subject to the provider being able to clearly demonstrate how that can be delivered within the capacity available to them. This will avoid that population/client base  being  unnecessarily penalised for the providers temporary position
iii.  Cannot apply for services spanning a wider populations or client base, unless they can explicitly demonstrate how that can be delivered whilst rapidly moving back to the full expected contract delivery e.g. through use of a separately available workforce. 
This would allow the CCG to manage the risk that a focus on new or extended service provision would further exacerbate the issue with service provision to the existing population/client base.
Exceptions to this policy would require specific Care Contracting Committee approval.



	STRATEGY
	

	Ensuring Quality and consistency of care



	IMPLICATIONS
	

	Some providers may, for temporary reasons, miss an opportunity to permanently extend their business e.g. if they have a restricted capacity agreement in place at a time when the CCG is running a new service procurement.



	RECOMMENDATIONS (R) AND ACTIONS (A) FOR AGREEMENT 

	
	The  Joint Care Co-commissioning Committee will need to  ensure that it  applies it to CCG services falling within its responsibilities.
	

	
	
	


	
	
	Yes/No

	Comments

	
	Does the document take account of and meet the requirements of the following:
	
	

	i)
	Mental Capacity Act
	
	

	ii)
	CCG  Equality Impact Assessment
	
	

	iii)
	Human Rights Act 1998
	
	

	iv)
	Health and Safety at Work Act 1974
	
	

	v)
	Freedom of Information Act 2000 / Data Protection Act 1998
	
	

	vi)
	Civil Contingencies Act 2004
	
	

	vii)
	Most Capable Provider
	
	

	
	
	Yes/No
	

	iv)
	Does the report have regard of the principles and values of the NHS Constitution?
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